Columbus Technical College 
Local Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904
Monday, November 24, 2014
12:30 p.m. - J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
Board Members Present:   Velma Bright, David Fox, Slade Johnson, Brian Plemmons, John Pritchett, Ben Richardson, and Jim Trott
Staff Present:   Gloria Dodds, Michael Lamb, James Loyd, Virginia McKenzie, Cheryl Myers, and Tommy Wilson
Guests:  Debbie Henshaw
Call to Order:  Chairman John Pritchett called the meeting to order at 12:28 p.m.
Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting:  Chairman Pritchett called for any corrections, deletions or additions to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the September 22, 2014, minutes.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved.
Presentation:  Chairman Pritchett and Mr. Tommy Wilson presented Board Member Jim Trott with a certificate for meeting all the requirements to become a “certified Board member.”
Committee for Slate of Officers:  Chairman Pritchett asked Board Members Ben Richardson, Velma Bright and Brian Plemmons to serve on the committee and report back to the Board at the next meeting in January.
Action Items:  (all documentations are included in Board packets)
Action Item:  Ms. Debbie Henshaw brought before the Board the Academic Calendar for 2016.  The major adjustment to this calendar is that classes will start on Monday instead of Tuesday as they have in the past.  This will give us a better opportunity to ensure we have an equal number of days per semester.  Motion was made by Board Member Richardson and seconded by Board Member Fox that we approve the recommendation.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the calendar was approved.

Action Item:  Mr. James Loyd brought before the Board the CTC Procedure:  II.C.3. Use of Campus Facilities.  There were a number of changes to this procedure that Mr. Loyd discussed in detail.  The changes are highlighted in yellow (split vote – on a 6-1 vote).  Those members voting aye were:  Board Members Trott, Plemmons, Bright, Pritchett, Johnson, and Fox.  Voting nay was:  Board Member Richardson.  
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Staff Reports

President’s Report

Mr. Tommy Wilson gave Ms. Hoover’s report in her absence:
· Direct Services for Culinary Arts Kitchen – The College is looking to offer culinary arts classes utilizing the Direct Services facility.  The facility is located on Hamilton Road and currently being renovated. 

· PAR and Risk-based PAR Visit – The College hosted PAR and Risk-based PAR November 5.  There were no major problems found.
Institutional Effectiveness

Dr. Michael Lamb’s report included:

· Accreditation – The College received its reaffirmation visit October 13-16 that consisted of two days of the onsite committee reviewing the College’s compliance with the standards that form the requirements for membership in the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges (SACSCOC).  The result of the visit was a very positive step towards receiving reaffirmation.  
· We have not received the written report from the committee which will provide us with the specifics of the concerns the visiting team has that will determine the response the College makes to the recommendations that will be due March of 2015.
· PAR/PAS and Perkins Updates – The first week of November, the College experienced a visit from two teams made up of Technical College System of Georgia (TCSG) personnel and from other Georgia technical colleges.  The Performance Accountability System (PAS) requirements audit and a Risk-based PAR were a follow-up to the previous visit in May resulted in the findings that placed the College in high-risk status.  This requires additional approvals as we spend our budgeted funds for 2015.  Risk-based PAR focused on the last two years including the FY’2014 results.
· Complete College Georgia – The College continues to employ a wide-range of strategies for student success and completion.  What follows are the significant strategies and interventions that our institution has adopted over the last two years from our improvement plans to increase completion toward meeting our Complete College Georgia goals by the year 2020.
Student Affairs

 Ms. Debbie Henshaw gave Ms. Askew’s report in her absence:

· Enrollment Services  (Fall Semester) – Applications received 2,499; number of new/returning students registered 1,273; total enrolled 3,598 (3.9%) decrease from Fall 2013
· Spring Semester – Registration began October 10:  applications received 483; number new/returning students admitted 248; total 1,918

· New student orientation is December 11.

· Georgia Occupational Award of Leadership (GOAL) – The GOAL competition has started; we have eight nominees.

· Graduation – Our next graduation date is January 26, 2015, at the Columbus Civic Center.
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Administrative Services

Ms. Virginia McKenzie’s report included:
· Fiscal Year 2014 Audit Update – The audit engagement letter for the College has been received by the College and signed by the president.  The audit engagement field work was completed in October.

· Carl Perkins/PAR FY’2014 and FY’2015 – The final Perkins funds requisition for FY’2014 was submitted and approved for payment by TCSG.  This will close-out the FY’2014 grant financial activity.

· Purchasing – Fiscal year 2015 Carl Perkins budget equipment items are being processed.  Approximately 62% of all Perkins line items on the budget have been ordered.
Operations

Mr. Tommy Wilson’s report included:
· Facility Management – TCSG world class lab renovations funding has been distributed for the following programs:  Automotive, Welding, Drafting, and Industrial Systems
· FY’2016 capital outlay project, Student Success Center, will be submitted to TCSG.
· Hartline Building – Major renovation projects are in process in Auto Collision and Automotive Technology.
Information Technology:

· New ESX servers have been setup to support a large quantity of Virtual Desktop usage.
· Twelve new Cisco switches have arrived and will replace old switches across campus.  This will serve as Phase #1 of the IT infrastructure renovations.
· Updating website for nursing accreditation purposes
Economic Development

Mr. James Loyd’s report included:
· Dual Enrollment Classes – Muscogee County and Harris County each has 13 students enrolled in the Certified Manufacturing Specialist class.
· Chattahoochee County High School has 124 ninth graders enrolled in the High School Transition course.  Students will receive 3 credit hours per semester.

· The Service Industry Academy class is offered at Chattahoochee County High School on Monday and Tuesday of each week.

· Customized Training – The Leadership Training course for Pratt & Whitney and Precision Components started November 18.  This is a two-day course.

· A New Technical Writing course will start in January.
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Institutional Advancement

Ms. Gloria Dodds’ report included:

· The CTC Foundation’s financial audit for 2013-2014 was presented to the Board of Trustees at its October meeting.
· The Foundation honored the SkillsUSA National Bronze winner, Pauline Battle, Medical Assisting student, with a gift of $500.

· GA Gives Day was November 13.  The Foundation received a total of $6339 from a total of 41 donors.
· The Foundation is planning a retreat away from campus on strategic priorities February 20; we have not finalized all the details.  
· December 18 is the Columbus Technical College Foundation Board of Trustees Meeting date, and all Board Members are invited to attend. 

Community & College Relations
Ms. Cheryl Myers’ report included:

· Board Member Richardson was re-elected for a second term as State president of the Technical College Directors Association (TCDA) at the TCSG Leadership Conference held in Atlanta last month. 
· News coverage, advertising, and the Facebook ad campaign were discussed.

· The CTC Communication Guide is being proofed and will be ready for the first meeting of 2015.

· The Student Success Guide & Academic Planner will be distributed to students and includes information on financial aid, registration, security, parking, and much more.

· This is Ms. Burnett’s last Board meeting.  She will be retiring December 31.

The Board of Directors honored Ms. Burnett who has served 43 years with the system.  
Mr. Pritchett read a poem especially written for her. 

Old Business – None 

New Business – None
Adjourn:  Since there is no other business for discussion, upon appropriate motion and second, the Board adjourned at 1:30 p.m.  The date of the next Board meeting is scheduled for January 26, 2015.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Ms. Barbara R. Burnett, President’s Office[image: image1.png]



